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February 7, 2023 

Jennifer Fang 
JZFang88@gmail.com 

Dear Jennifer Fang: 

I am writing to inform you that the Ministry of the Solicitor General is currently engaging 
in a process of renewal regarding the York Regional Police Services Board. As a result 
of this process, your appointment as a provincial appointee to the York Regional Police 
Services Board will be concluding effective March 1, 2023.  

I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your service as a provincial 
appointee since June 6, 2019, and express my personal appreciation for the 
contributions you have made to policing and community safety in York Region. 

Your commitment to policing is exemplary. Your accomplishments are a testament to 
your selfless determination towards community safety and the well-being of others. The 
work you have done has helped to shape safer communities within York Region, and for 
that I am truly grateful.  

Policing in Ontario owes much to dedicated people like you, who devote their time and 
energy to supporting civilian police governance to ensure police services meet the 
needs of their communities. 

Again, please accept my thanks for a job well done. I wish you all the best in your future 
endeavours. 

Sincerely, 

Michael Kerzner 
Solicitor General 

c: Jeeti Sahota, Zone Advisor 
Inspectorate of Policing 

Wayne Emmerson, Chair 
York Regional Police Services Board 
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